From: Julian Jordan

To: "Communications, AFA"
Subject: RE: Secularism Australia Conference 2023
Date: Wednesday, 13 December 2023 5:56:47 PM

Dear AFA Communications,

For a change, there's little | can criticise in this communication from a proofreading perspective,
although I'd suggest that there's a missing paragraph break after Hanna. in the second paragraph.

Thank you for admitting that you bullshitted your members in your email three months ago,
stating:

"We're pleased to be among a number of Australian pro-secular organisations that have
joined together to sponsor the staging of a one-day conference ..."

I'm appalled that you couldn't even manage the minimum level of sponsorship of $2,500 (but
telling me they wanted $15,000!), given that many of the organisations involved made significant
donations to the AFA's 2011 and 2016 Census campaigns (for which the AFA then had the
personnel and commitment to manage on their ownl!).

May | ask what use you intend to make of the $169,774.48 in accumulated funds you have as of
31 January 2023, as reported in your 2023 Financial Statement?

You seem loath to spend any money to further the organisation's aims, having spent only
$5,468.87 for the 12 months ended 31 January 2023!

| acknowledge your involvement in (rather than the lead of) the 2021 Census Mark No Religion
campaign, but you've done bugger all during the two years since then for your fee-paying
members!

Cheers,
Julian
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Dear Julian,

Some months ago the AFA was invited to become a sponsor of the 2023 Secularism
Australia Conference. After some discussion the AFA committee decided to promote and
attend rather than become an official sponsor. This saved financial expenditure, but
allowed us to participate.

We had in attendance President Andrew Skegg, and other Committee members Steve
Marton, Adam Reakes, and Russell Hanna.

The conference had a series of influential speakers including former High Court Justice
Michael Kirby, political adviser Chris Schacht, and Greens Senator David Shoebridge
among many others. If you would like to see the speakers, a video of the proceedings is
being prepared by the organisers and we will be advised when it becomes available.

There were many topics explored over the one-day conference, with considerable interest
being shown on the removal of Special Religious Instruction in public schools in
Queensland and NSW, and the replacement of Chaplains with Secular Counsellors in public
schools and the Armed Forces.

It was acknowledged that some political ground had been gained over the past decade with
issues such as Marriage Equality, Voluntary Assisted Dying, and Women's Reproductive
Rights. However, there was a prevailing view that there was still much more to be
achieved.

There was a final meeting held with the various secular groups in attendance, including the
AFA, Humanists Victoria, National Secular Lobby, Rationalist Society of Australia, and
others. There was a proposal to set up more formal lines of communication and cooperation
between the various groups in order to improve our overall presence in the media and
lobbying. We will keep members aware of developments over coming months.

Thank you,

Kind regards,
Communications,
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